Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 9 June 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood was also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Ron Coss moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 2 June 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: None
Executive Director Updates: Jim Ryan moved to update the VSC financial assistance guidelines to allow for increased amounts issued for food and gasoline.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote. 

Board members discussed the upcoming post commander meeting.  Topics they would like discussed are:  increasing membership and claims filing to include hearing loss claims.  Ms. Wood has arranged for catering from Lee’s Famous Recipe. 

Ms. Wood briefed members regarding a vehicle accident at the Dayton VAMC.  Tom Metzger had a minor accident in the parking lot of the medical center.  A claim will be filed with CORSA to cover damage to the vehicles. 

Board members reviewed the window graphics and timeline submitted by Olligraphics for the conference room windows.  There were a few minor changes requested.  Ms. Wood will follow up with Mollie. 

Ms. Wood briefed members regarding account balances and discussed a transfer being submitted to cover unexpected expenses that have been paid and some upcoming expenses.    

Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Capital Assets ~ Kavanaughs $2760.00 for conference room seating.
Other Expenses ~ Historical Society $7669.00 for electrical work, Brown Enterprises $594.00 for computer monitors, MacRay $938.44 for employee shirts and VIMS $750.00 for the annual maintenance agreement. 
Outreach ~ MacRay $1440.00 for T-shirts.
Public Comments: None.

The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.

Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications.  Bill McGee seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:52 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:17 a.m.

James Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants:  Tom O’Neal seconded the motion.

Jeffery Collins, 1370 Concord Ave., Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for $500.00 to Hooten Automotive for a car repair. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.
Harold Domer, 2845 Columbus Ave., Lot 44, Springfield, Ohio 45503, security guard, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food and a $500.00 cash grant for a window air conditioner.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Phillip Lehner, 2103 Katherine Blvd., Medway, Ohio 45341, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food, $74.99 to Spectrum for internet, $75.00 to AT&T for phone, $34.20 to Clark County Utilities for water and $431.67 to Ohio Edison for electric. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.
Mark Pfeiffer, 802 Rice St., Springfield, Ohio 45505, retail, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food.  
Vote: Yes 5, No 0.
Timothy Thompson, 1363 Albemarle Rd., Springfield, Ohio 45504, laborer, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food and a $365.00 cash grant for a car payment. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.
There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25a.m.
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